
Memorandum 

To: Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Justin Novak, Project Manager 

Date: June 6, 2025 

RE: Contract Amendment #1 with HDR for Washington County Rural Water System Expansion Design 

The Washington County Rural Water Expansion Project is a joint effort between the District and the 

City of Blair, with HDR being the engineering firm for both water system designs. There will be a new 

water tower, new water mains to reach 250 existing homes and increase capacities for all of 

Washington County Rural Water system allowing for more developments. 

The original contract approved by the Board in October 2024 was for $86,700 and is for the final 

design, permitting, funding applications and bidding services required for the expansion of WCRW #2. 

The Contract Amendment #1 is for additional services that were requested and not in the original 

scope of the contract to include public outreach for an additional $10,900, bringing the total contract 

cost to $97,600. The Objective in Amendment #1 is to notify all property owners within the new project 

limits of the proposed expansion, hold a public meeting to present the project and answer questions, 

and to solicit commitments for connecting to the proposed rural water system. 

Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the General 
Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services 
Agreement between the District and HDR for the Washington County Rural Water System 
Expansion Design for a maximum amount of $10,900 bringing the total not to exceed contract 
amount to $97,600, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and approval 
as to form by District Legal Counsel. 












